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 MEMO     
TO:  NWARPC Technical Advisory Committee 
FROM: NWARPC Staff 
DATE:  August 8, 2024 
RE:  NARTS Draft 2025-2028 Transportation Improvement Program (TIP) 

 
BACKGROUND 
 
Over the past several months NWARPC has worked with member jurisdictions, ARDOT, MoDOT, transit agencies 
and the TAC and RPC/Policy Committee to develop the NARTS Draft FFY 2025-2028 Transportation Improvement 
Program (TIP). The NARTS TIP identifies the projects planned and projected from Federal Fiscal Year 2025 
through Federal Fiscal Year 2028 (October 1, 2024 to September 30, 2028). The Draft TIP is now in the final 
development stages. 
 
In accordance with the NWARPC Public Participation Plan (PPP), the following public notification process was 
followed for public comment on the Draft TIP: 

• Legal Notice was published in the Democrat Gazette on Sunday, July 7, 2024, in the Spanish-language La 
Prensa Libre on Wednesday, July 10, 2024, and in the McDonald County Press on Thursday, July 11, 2024, 
and online at www.nwarpc.org/public-notifications/, including information pertaining to the public forum 
and 2-week public comment period, and the TIP approval process. 

• TAC reviewed the draft TIP on July 18, 2024 and voted to send the draft to Public Comment. 
• A Public Forum was held on Thursday, July 18, 2024, immediately following the TAC meeting at the 

NWARPC Offices.  
• A Public Comment Period was held from Thursday, July 18, 2022 through Friday, August 2, 2024. Written 

comments were encouraged via email using the comment tab on the NWARPC website, 
www.nwarpc.org/contact/. 

• Legal Notice was published in the Democrat Gazette on Sunday, August 4, 2024, in the Spanish-language 
La Prensa Libre on Wednesday, August 7, 2024, and in the McDonald County Press and on Thursday, 
August 8, 2024, and online at www.nwarpc.org/public-notifications/, including information pertaining to 
the TIP approval process. 

• Meeting notices for July and August were also sent to appropriate federal, state, and local agencies, 
interested citizens and the press.  Information was posted on the NWARPC website and made available in 
the NWARPC office. 

• A flyer announcing the Public Forum and public comment period was posted on ORT and Razorback 
Transit buses and websites. 

• Letters were sent to area Spanish-speaking churches and human service agencies announcing the Public 
Forum, public comment period, and the TAC and RPC/Policy Committee July and August meetings. 

 
The public comment period concluded August 2, 2024, and the comments received at the Public Forum and via 
email are summarized here.  
 
PUBLIC COMMENTS RECEIVED AT PUBLIC FORUM  
 
No comments were received at the public forum held Thursday, July 18, 2024. 
 
PUBLIC COMMENTS SUBMITTED VIA EMAIL  
 
July 22, 2024 – City of Lowell, Mayor Chris Moore  RE: Lowell, W Monroe Ave/Hwy 264 Expansion  
(see comments attached) 
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